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SUNDAY 
11:00am Morning worship 
       (Holy Communion - first Sunday) 
       (Family Parade Service - third Sunday) 
  (regular service - other Sundays) 

11:00am Adventurers (ages 3 upwards) 
12:30pm Church Meeting (as announced - see diary) 
 

MONDAY 
2:15pm Friendship Club (once monthly - see diary) 

6:00pm - 7:30pm  BB Anchor Boys (ages 5 to 8) 
6:00pm - 7:30pm  BB Junior Section (ages 8 to 11) 
7:30pm - 9:00pm  BB Company Section (ages 11 to 15)  
7:30pm - 9:00pm  BB Seniors (ages 15 to 18) 
 

WEDNESDAY 
9:45am - 11:30am  Joint Bible Study at 
    Lancaster Road URC 
    (every other week - see diary) 
 

FRIDAY 
5:00pm - 6:15pm  Rainbows (ages 5 to 7) 
6:00pm - 7:30pm  Brownies (ages 7 to 10) 
7:30pm - 9:00pm  Guides (ages 10 to 14) 
7:30pm - 9:00pm  Rangers (ages 14 to 20) 
 

SATURDAY 
9:00am - 10:30am Breakfast Club 
    (Bible study and prayer group) 
    (twice monthly - see diary) 
 
For details of other special events and activities please see 
the diary at the back of the newsletter. 

CHRIST CHURCH WEEKLY ACTIVITIES 



MINISTERôS LETTER JUNE 2016 

Sharing in the season after Pentecost. 
For the early church, the Season after Pentecost was a 
period of togetherness and prayer, witness and growth, 
sharing and learning, new encounters and miracles. As we 
read through the first chapters of the Acts of the Apostles it is 
easy to catch some of the buzz and opportunities that seem 
to have been so readily available to the apostles and 
believers.  
Boldly, they spoke about Jesus Christ and his saving work on 
the cross. Opposition and (eventually) persecution did not 
stop them. On every occasion the church grew hand over 
foot and many were added to her numbers every day. 
 
These days in churches the Season after Pentecost is often 
marked by a slowing down of activities. The summer 
holidays are just around the corner (some years more so 
than others!) and slowly but surely groups, clubs and 
organisations start thinking about their last meeting before 
the summer. It is a period of finishing things and having a 
breather before a new season starts again in September. 
 
The beauty of the quiet summer season is that it creates 
space for us to engage in new things that we may not have 
time for during the rest of the year. And so it is that the 
coordinating group and elders have agreed to start running 
small groups in the three churches during the summer 
months. 
 
As partnering churches for the JustOne Emirates event in 
July 2017 we are not just asked to contribute financially. We 
have also 'signed up' to seriously think and pray whom we 
can invite to come with us to the event next year. Friends or 
family who have never come to church or who no longer do 
so. People on the edge of our faith communities whom we 



MINISTERôS LETTER JUNE 2016 continued... 

would love to invite, but we do not quite know how. 
 
In order to extend a personal invitation for the event to 
others, we need to understand why we like to ask them. In 
other words, we first of all need to be able to put our own 
faith story into words. Sharing such personal stories is not 
always simple and straight-forward. Many of us struggle with 
it. Therefore, the easiest place for us to begin exploring this 
is in small groups with people whom we trust. It is here, 
where we are allowed to wrestle with words and struggle 
with sentences; where we feel safe to share and can make 
mistakes; where we are accepted for who and what we are, 
that we begin to flourish and learn to talk about our own faith 
journey to others.  
 
During the summer months there will be an opportunity to 
meet together in small groups in the three churches across 
the pastorate - on different days and times. Hopefully it will 
give everyone the opportunity to find a time that suits them. It 
is an opportunity to talk and share, have discussions and 
ponder questions, to pray and grow together; into people 
who are ready to share the story of God's saving love with 
others. 
 
Yours in Christ, 

Henriette  

On Tuesday 22nd November 2016, J.John will be coming to 
Christ Church URC for an Evangelism Training Evening. 
This will be an evening to equip members of the 
congregations in local churches to prepare them for JustOne 
Emirates. The evening will be from 7:30pm to 9:00pm. 

SAVE THE DATE FOR J.JOHN 



The JustOne Groups will meet as shown below.  
All sessions are open to all people of all age across the 
pastorate. Please feel free to 'group hop' if that is the only 
possibility for you to join in! 
 
Bush Hill Park: monthly 2nd Saturday, 9:30am - 11:00am 
(3rd in July and October) and 4th Friday 7:30pm - 9:00pm 
(3rd in September) 
First meetings on Saturday 11th June and Friday 24th June  
 
Christ Church: monthly 1st Saturday, 10:30am - 12:00pm 
and 2nd Friday 7:30pm - 9:00pm (3rd Friday in July) 
First meetings on Saturday 4th June and Friday 10th June. 
 
Lancaster Road: monthly 1st and 3rd Monday, 8:00pm - 
9:30pm, and 1st and 3rd Friday 9:30am - 11:00am.  
First meetings on Monday 6th June and Friday 17th June. 
 
Overview of dates and times of all JustOne groups: 
Saturday 4th June: 10:30am - 12:00pm at CC 
Monday 6th June: 8:00pm - 9:30pm at LR 
Friday 10th June: 7:30pm - 9:00pm at CC 
Saturday 11th June: 9:30am - 11:00am at BHP 
Friday 17th June: 9.30am - 11:00am at LR 
Monday 20th June: 8:00pm - 9:30pm at LR 
Friday 24th June: 7:30pm - 9:00pm at BHP 
Friday 1st July: 9:30am - 11:00am at LR 
Saturday 2nd July: 10:30am - 12:00pm at CC 
Monday 4th July: 8:00pm - 9:30pm at LR 
Friday 15th July: 9:30am - 11:00am at LR 
Friday 15th July: 7:30pm - 9:00pm at CC 
Saturday 16th July: 9:30am - 11:00am at BHP 
Monday 18th July: 8:00pm - 9:30pm at LR 
Friday 22nd July: 7:30pm - 9:00pm at BHP 

JUSTONE GROUPS 



Monday 1st August: 8:00pm - 9:30pm at LR 
Friday 5th August: 9:30am - 11:00am at LR 
Saturday 6th August: 10:30am - 12:00pm at CC 
Friday 12th August: 7:30pm - 9:00pm at CC 
Saturday 13th August: 9:30am - 11:00am at BHP 
Monday 15th August: 8:00pm - 9:30pm at LR 
Friday 19th August: 9:30am - 11:00am at LR 
Friday 27th August: 7:30pm - 9:00pm at BHP 
 
Friday 2nd September: 9:30am - 11:00am at LR 
Saturday 3rd September: 10:30am - 12:00pm at CC 
Friday 9th September: 7:30pm - 9:00pm at CC 
Saturday 10th September: 9:30am - 11:00am at BHP 
Friday 16th September: 7:30pm - 9:00pm at BHP 
 
Saturday 1st October: 10:30am - 12:00pm at CC 
Friday 14th October: 7:30pm - 9:00pm at CC 
Saturday 15th October: 9:30am - 11:00am at BHP 
Friday 28th October: 7:30pm - 9:00pm at BHP 
 
Saturday 5th November: 10:30am - 12:00pm at CC 
Friday 11th November: 7:30pm - 9:00pm at CC 
Saturday 12th November: 9:30am - 11:00am at BHP 
Friday 25th November: 7:30pm - 9:00pm at BHP 

JUSTONE GROUPS continued... 

Darcie Wilson was baptised during our Family Parade 
Service on Sunday 15th May 2016. At the same service, 
Sylvia Coombs was re-inducted to serve as an elder. 
 
Let us remember all our church family in our prayers and 
caring. 

NEWS OF THE FELLOWSHIP 





The next meetings of the Friendship Club will take place as 
follows, at 2:15pm in the Christ Church Hall. 

 
Monday 20th June 

Bhutan, a mountain kingdom - 
John Wallington and Anne Johnson 

 
Monday 18th July 
Speaker TBC 

 
Monday 15th August 

Summer tea - Pamela Fisher 
 

Monday 26th September 
Traidcraft - Poppy Pickard 

 
There will also be tea, cakes and a chance for a natter at 
the meetings! Everyone is very welcome to these friendly 

meetings. 
 

óThe Lord your God will be with you 
wherever you go.ô 

 
For more information please contact  
Sylvia Coombs on 020 8363 3543. 

FRIENDSHIP CLUB SUMMER 2016 

JOINT BIBLE STUDY GROUP 

Meetings of the Joint Bible Study Group with Lancaster Road 
URC take place in the Church Lounge at Lancaster Road 
URC on alternate Wednesday mornings from 9:45am to 
11:30am. Forthcoming meetings will take place on 8th June, 
22nd June and every two weeks thereafter. For further 
information, please speak to Rev Henriette Wentink. 







On Sunday 15th May, our Junior Church & Youth Sunday 
Family Parade Service took place. The service was led by 
Rev Henriette Wentink, and was also on the day of 
Pentecost. Henriette spoke to us about the coming of the 
Holy Spirit at the first Pentecost (Acts 2), and its impact in 
our lives today. 
 
During the service, Darcie Harper Wilson, the second 
daughter of Rob and Sue, was baptised. The service also 
saw Sylvia Coombs re-inducted to serve as an elder. 
 
Please hold the Wilson family - Rob, Sue, Hollie and Darcie - 
in your prayers, as well as Sylvia in her work as an elder. 

JUNIOR CHURCH & YOUTH SUNDAY 



On Saturday 7th May, 
members of Anchors 
and Juniors from 
Enfield and Inner North 
London Battalions 
(Boys' Brigade) and 
Explorers and Juniors 
from London North 
District (Girls' Brigade) 
joined together for a day out to Legoland Windsor. 
 
We travelled to the park in coaches and once there we had 
the opportunity to spend the 
day going on some of the 
rides (rapids, log flume, 
rollercoasters, driving school 
etc.) and having a look at 
some of the wide range of 
Lego models. Before leaving 
there was also the chance to 
have a look and buy things from the shop. 
 
A fantastic day out was had by all and we were lucky to have 
lovely weather throughout! A big thank you to those who 
were involved in organising the event.  Tom Boorman 

BOYSô BRIGADE TRIP TO LEGOLAND 



On Saturday 14th May, members of Enfield and Inner North 
London Battalions took part in the Hare & Hounds fun race 
and activity afternoon at Grovelands Park, Winchmore Hill. 
 
The event was run with a new format and at a new venue 
this year, and for the first time was open to all age groups. 
Members of the different age groups had their own races 
with diferent routes, and there were also a number of other 
activities to take part in, including parachute games for the 
Anchors, quick cricket for the Juniors, football for the 
Company Section/Seniors, and more. 
 
The 10th Enfield were the 
overall winners of the Anchors 
and Juniors events, with the 
11th Enfield winning the 
Company Section and Seniors 
events. The 3rd Enfield had a 
team in the Company Section 
event, which came second. 
Well done boys!      Tom Boorman 

BB HARE & HOUNDS FUN RACE 

On the weekend of Saturday 21st and Sunday 22nd May, a 
team from the 3rd Enfield's Company Section entered the 
Waltham Walk, an expedition which takes place each year in 
the Essex countryside. 
 
A number of different organisations take part in the event, 
including Boys' Brigade, Girls' Brigade, Scouts, Cadets and 
more. There are events for different age groups, and our 
team entered the main event, which is for 14 to 18 year olds. 

BB IN THE WALTHAM WALK 



It involves the team walking 30 miles between checkpoints 
over the two days, whilst carrying all of their equipment, and 
camping overnight where they have to prepare their own 
meals. 
 
It was a very new experience for our team, with none of them 
ever having done anything like this before. Unfortunately 
they took a couple of unintended detours on the Saturday, 
which meant having to be moved on a couple of checkpoints 
to make it to the campsite, but they did very well on the 
Sunday and made it to the finish in very good time. The 
assistance on Saturday meant they were officially 
unclassified in the final results, but we are very proud of 
them for taking part and reaching the finish - which not all 
teams manage. A very big well done to Marcus, Lewis and 
Ian! 

Tom Boorman 

BB IN THE WALTHAM WALK continued... 



On Monday 23rd May, our Annual Company Display and 
Presentation Evening took place in the Church Hall. 
 
Our Display is an evening where families and friends are 
invited to come along as we put on a number of items to 
show some of what we do at Boys' Brigade. 
 
The evening began with the presentation of awards, badges 
and trophies to boys from all sections. We were particularly 
delighted to be able to present three President's Badges (the 
second highest award in The Boys' Brigade) to Alex Smith, 
Joseph Pidgeon and Marcus Magona. They have worked 
hard to complete the requirements of the award and we are 
very proud of them! We thank Terry Silvey, a former Captain 
of the 3rd Enfield and a current Honorary Vice President of 
Enfield Battalion, for presenting the President's Badges. 
 
Following the awards, there were a number of display items 
including a quiz by the Company Section (of course including 
some audience participation!), games and a '125 picture 
challenge' by the Anchor Boys and Junior Section, and a 
team games item which all sections took part in. 
 
To conclude the evening, a video was shown to show some 
of the activities that we have been up to throughout the 
session so far. 
 
The winners of the trophies and special awards this year 
were: 
 
Anchor Boys 
Best Anchor Boy - runner-up: Chijindu Onukaogu 
Best Anchor Boy - winner: Sonny Elms 
Blue Badge: Connor Mair 

BOYSô BRIGADE ANNUAL DISPLAY 



Junior Section 
Best Junior Section Boy - runner up: Stephen Bowden 
Best Junior Section Boy - winner: Frankie George 
Gold Badge: Stephen Bowden and Frankie George 
 
Company Section 
Promotion to the rank of Lance Corporal: 
Lewis Brown and Joseph Pidgeon 
Promotion to the rank of Corporal: 
Alex Smith and Marcus Magona 
Jack Petchey Achievement Award: 
Joseph Pidgeon and Ian Acquaye 
President's Badge: 
Alex Smith, Joseph Pidgeon and Marcus Magona 
 
Company trophies 
The R L Plowman Trophy: Mert Senpalit 
The Cecil Brett Shield: Ian Acquaye 
The Frank Head Trophy: Marcus Magona 
The Plowman Bugle: Josef McDonald 
The George Page Football Cup: James Purnell 
The Elsie Hart Centenary Cup: Ian Acquaye 
(More information about all of the Company trophies can be 
found on our website at www.3rdenfieldbb.co.uk/awards) 
 
There were also a number of badges, promotions and 
attendance certificates given out to members of all sections. 
Well done to all of the boys! 
 
We'd like to say a big thank you to everyone who came 
along to our Display, we hope you all enjoyed the evening! 
Check out some photos on the following pageé 

Tom Boorman 

BOYSô BRIGADE ANNUAL DISPLAY continued... 



BOYSô BRIGADE ANNUAL DISPLAY continued... 


